From: WebAdmin@burnaby ca on behalf of <u>City of Burnaby</u>

To: LegislativeServices

Subject: Webform submission from: Public Hearings #415

Date: Friday, May 26, 2023 1:24:08 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. The City will never ask for personal or account information or account password through email. If you feel this email is malicious or a scam, please forward it to phishing@burnaby.ca

Submitted on Fri, 05/26/2023 - 13:24 Submission # 415

Submitted values are:

Name

Teng Fan

Address

2645 Bainbridge Ave Burnaby. V5A 2S7

Email address

FIPPA Sec. 22 (1)

Rezoning application or bylaw number

REZ 22-15

Submission

The 2023 Burnaby School District plan states in rela ion to Bainbridge Village:

"However

the development bisects Lougheed Highway which

is a physical barrier without a pedestrian raised

walkway near the Bainbridge Avenue intersection

to Lougheed Highway."

Reference: https://burnabyschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Burnaby-Schools-LRFP pdf page 47.

The plan for the neighborhood does not appear to allow for space to build a raised walkway across Lougheed Highway as discussed in the school board plan.

Last year, my child and I were nearly run over by a Fortis BC contractor while crossing Bainbridge and Lougheed. The contractor drove a company pickup through a red light without stopping to turn right onto Bainbridge to get to he liquor store on a Friday afternoon. With ever increasing vehicle heights blocking sightlines, it's difficult for drivers to see children (or even 6ft tall adults) crossing Lougheed. The school board plan makes sense as it helps protect our children's' safety as they cross the road to get to school, and the development plan should leave enough space for this to happen.